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Dear Friends, 
 

Well you may have guessed it by now, but if you havenôt I will let you in on a little secret; I 

am a four-square car person. I wish I could tell you that there was some moment when I remember 

that my interest was piqued in automobiles, but the reality is it has been there as long as my memory 

goes back. Some will ask do you like new cars or classic cars, and my answer is simply yes to the 

question.  As a child I would rattle off statistics and facts about vehicles at the dining room table, and 

most generally my parents were fairly indulgent of my monologues on automobiles.  It should be noted 

that my Father was raised on a farm and has beyond the normal interest in cars. Yet, it would be fair 

to say my interest exceeds that of Dadôs, and even with that, there would come a moment when in a 

nice round and rich tone he would say, ñJohn we have had enough car talk.ò  I have good and kind 

parents, but everyone has their limits. 
 

Of course, as I grew older, I counted down the years, months, and days until I got my driverôs 

license.  In the state of Indiana when I was growing up you could get your license at sixteen years and 

one month if you had taken driversô education.  If one did not have driversô education, it was sixteen 

years and six months.  I got my license on January 8th, 1993. Not that I remember that day well or had 

it circled in red or anything like that.  Miracles of miracles it was a half day of school so I could get 

my license, and not only that but my parents let me keep the car for the rest of the day.  It was my 

Motherôs 1984 Jeep Cherokee.  I was quite happy for the circumstances, and for my parentsô gentle 

indulgence.   It should come as no surprise that then as is the case now I enjoy going to car lots even 

if I know I am not in the market for an automobile at the moment.  I tell myself it is ñmarket research,ò 

for the next time I buy a car.  Nearly from the instance I purchase a vehicle I find it easy to dream 

about the next purchase some years down the road.  My subscriptions to car magazines probably help 

in dreaming as well. 
 

For all of those reasons and more this last partial week has been exciting to me, because I got 

to drive away from Zeck Ford in a nearly new car.  Financially, I think one gets their best bang for the 

buck in a car that is three to five years old with low miles on the odometer.  That has always been the 

way I purchase vehicles.  My normal vehicle was four years old at the time of purchase and it had 

56,135 miles on the odometer.  Most newer cars can easily run 200,000 miles with good care.  I had 

little doubt at the time of purchase that my newer car would be great transportation, and now after 

nearly two years I still enjoy my vehicle immensely.  Yet, it is hard to beat driving away from the 

dealership in a truck that had 5.9 miles on the odometer and smelled brand new.  Now there are nearly 

490 miles on the vehicle. 
 

As I have been driving I have noticed a couple of things, one that there are some wonderful 

traits in this truck that I would love to have in a newer vehicle, but also there are a number of things 

missing that make me yearn to be back in my six year old Lincoln. I think there were things in my 

Lincoln that I took for granted that I could not fully appreciate until I stepped away from the car for a 

somewhat extended amount of time.                                                                           (continued on page 2) 
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Go to our Homepage: www.leavenworthchristian.com 
  
 

http://www.leavenworthchristian.com/


Scholarship Applications are due by March 15, 2019 
Be sure to get your paperwork started if you would like to apply for the FCC Scholarship 
through the church. The application process takes some work, so give yourself plenty of 
time!  See Erin Sack for more info. 

(continued from page 1) 

For example, my Lincoln is not what you would call a small vehicle, but it is a lot easier to maneuver 

and back than the truck that I am currently driving. Also I admit I miss having remote start, leather 

heated and cooled seats, and a heated steering wheel.  None of these options are essential, but once 

you get used to them you come to like them. Also, my Lincoln has a few more horsepower, all wheel 

drive, and gets better mileage. 
 

In fairness the truck has its merits too!  I like the view of the road sitting up high and it too has 

four wheel drive, but it also has higher clearance underneath.  The road leading to the church camp on 

Saturday was not so much a gravel road as it was a dirt road. I still took my time on the road, but I 

liked being higher off the ground. The truck drives very well over the road, although firmer than more 

normal transportation. I have also noticed that people really tend to give you a lot of latitude when you 

are merging onto the interstate in a larger truck. I felt like people were fairly easygoing when I would 

merge with my black crossover, but I think the truck is more imposing. 
 

That is all to say sometimes changes have a way of reaffirming what is important to us and 

indicating what we might be missing at times. We all have ways of settling into our faith patterns as 

well.  Perhaps we pray at a certain time of day or in a certain way. Maybe we always like to read 

certain scripture for comfort and challenge. It could be that we always attend the first service, second 

service, or never attend the joint services. I know I have certain Christian authors that I prefer to read.  

Sometimes there are even certain ways we engage and volunteer in our Christian community here at 

the corner of Sixth and Seneca.  It is good and comfortable to have our patterns that are familiar, but 

is it possible that in changing up our pattern that there might be something that either reaffirms what 

we believe, or opens a new window in our faith life and indicates something we are yearning for. I 

remember vividly serving my church internship in a Methodist congregation. It was a wonderful 

congregation, but I realized how much I associated partaking in communion with worship. 

Communion was only served on the first Sunday of the month. Service would end on those Sundays 

when communion was not offered, and it did not feel complete to me. I also realized how important 

that theme of hospitality and welcome that runs throughout the Biblical text meant to me.  We are 

pilgrimsô people always looking to be welcomed in. I donôt think I would have realized how much that 

meant to me without missing the table during worship. 
 

As you consider the faith walk that is uniquely yours, what room for changes and 

experimenting is there?  We have done some experimenting in worship, how does that feel to you??  

If you began to dream about and envision worship, what experiments would you want to see?  The 

waterfront of worship is wide and varied.   What author have you always wanted to read?  They say 

we are always in the act of becoming.  My hope and prayer is that we are always seeking to deepen 

our spirituality.  I am so excited to be sharing this road of life and faith with you.  
 

All the Best and Godôs Blessings, Pastor John 

 

All the Best and Godôs Blessings, 

Pastor John 
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Pray for our out -of-town Active Duty Personnel 
Melissa Van Valkenburgh, Lucy Collings, 

Hannah Bond, Dustin Phillips, Rob Widmyer, 
Jim & Rachel Sullivan, Christin Collins, 

Nickalas Derringer, Rose Uy, Nelson Hanson 
Cameron Brown 

Pray for those in the Hospital/Rehab  
Betty & David Wimer - Healthcare Resort 

Lillian Edmonds -Selas- Piper Assisted Living 

Pearl Stonebraker - Twin Oaks #417 
Barbara Kessler - St John 

Ongoing Cares & Concerns 
Steve Martin, Alice Bushman, Gene Allen, Marilyn Vance, Noah Kincaid,  Helen & Bill Nowlan 
Kathy Ramirez, Rose Marie Theel, Ruby Corbet, Don Bohnsack, Katie Boyer, Betty & David 

Wimer, Winnie Henderson, April Shea, Brian Onasch, Pearl Stonebraker 
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Please help us update our 
Active Duty list with 

members or those in direct 
relationship with our 

members. 

Pray for those who have lost a loved one 
Lyle Williams ɀ December 26, 2018 

Blair Ledet ɀ January 21, 2019 
ɉ$ÏÎÎÁ "ÁÉÌÅÙȭÓ ÓÏÎɊ 

 

Barb Kessler- in St John Hospital. Tom Kessler 

 
-ÉÓÓÙ $ÁÖÉÓȭ ÆÒÉÅÎÄȟ Pam- having surgery on Tuesday. 

 
#ÁÉÔÌÉÎ /ÎÓÁÃÈȭÓ Aunt Krystal - in the hospital. Brian Onasch 

 

"ÒÉÁÎ /ÎÁÓÃÈȭÓ Mom- now at Lansing Care & Rehab. 
 

0ÅÎÎÙ 0ÁÒÁÄÉÅÓȭ ÆÒÉÅÎÄȟ Megan- had a mild heart attack Thursday night. Doctors are trying 
to determine why a young woman would have a heart attack. 

 
Betty & David Wimer - decisions have to be made. Kathy Powell 

 

Rebecca Matousek- having knee surgery Wednesday. Ruth Kenton 
 

0ÒÁÙÅÒÓ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÆÏÒ 6ÉÃ Ǫ 'ÉÎÇÅÒ 9ÏÕÎÇȭÓ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÇÒÁÎÄÓÏÎ Benny- as he has been accepted into 
an MD gene research program at KU. He will be flying in from Denver. 

Praise for a good trip to Camp Tawakoni 
and DWF Retreat Meeting. Fran Gast 
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Children & Youth Ministry Mission Statement 

We seek to grow spiritually, serve and invite children, youth and families to participate in missions. 

Values 

1. Mission ï We serve together in a world of need. 

2. Family ï We are there for one another in good times and bad. 

3. Empathy ï We seek to understand each otherôs feelings. 

4. Acceptance ï We all belong. 

5. Integrity  ï We try to live what we believe. 

Childrenôs Church Schedule 
 

February 10, 2019 

Treehouse Treasures       Lakeside Learners 

       Sandy Wilson & Susan Hoins  Felicia Bagley & Jim Bliss 

Join us for a special time of 

Fellowship & Fun!!!  

Sunday 

February 24th 

5:00pm 

 

Deadline to register Feb 17th 

Souper Bowl score so far- Rams, 84. 

Pats, Nachos, & What Game? all tied at 33 each, for a 

total of 183 food items donated so far, plus $95 cash. 

We have another week to vote with donations to the 

team or non-team we supported, so remember to bring 

your soup & crackers Sunday. (Rah! Nachos!) 

 

DWF General Meeting 
Sunday, February 17th    ~    9:45am    ~    Sanctuary 

6th-12th Grade 



~ Christian Education Meeting  ~ 

Thursday, February 7 th   ~  4:30pm in the Kitterman Room  

 

 

 
Saturday, March 2 nd 

3:30pm - 5:30pm  
 

Come and celebrate Dr. Seussõ birthday with games, food, crafts and 

endless fun! Make it even more fun by dressing u p as 

your favorite character!  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Please contact: 

Emily Bean, Debbie Phillips & Dea Nicodemus, 

VBS Co-Directors 
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Vacation Bible School 

�Z�L�O�O���W�D�N�H���X�V�« 

 

Please mark your 

calendars and consider 

now what you can do to 

�K�H�O�S�� �Z�L�W�K�� �W�K�L�V�� �\�H�D�U�¶�V��

VBS. 

 

July 8-12, 2019 

with a program & 

potluck on 

July 14th
 


